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ROLL CALL - The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was held at the Bethel Township’s Municipal 
Building, 3015 S. Pine Grove Street, Fredericksburg, PA  17026.  The following people were in attendance. 
 
 Jeff Mazalewski Vice Chairman 
 Jerilynn Mease Member      
 Jay Rhoads Absent 
 John Shireman, Alternate  Absent 
 Allison Showalter  Chairman 
 Mike Spangler Absent 
 Melissa Johnson Recording Secretary 
   
 There was one (1) audience member in attendance.  
 
COMMENTS – Glenn Rhoad questioned who is in charge of the baseball field and the park.  He commented on the 
weeds in the warning track, the six groundhog babies under the shed and the shed not being in good condition even 
after the township told the league it needs replaced, but to date it still has not been replaced , the way the league drags 
the field and the lights on the four wheeler shining into homes, the field drainage, the ginkgo tree along Mechanic Street 
and the older kids playing on the field and the balls hitting the homes and almost hitting a toddler.  
 
MINUTES – Jerilynn Mease made a motion to approve the April 6, 2023 minutes as presented.  Seconded by Jeff 
Mazalewski.  All voted in favor.    
 
TREASURY REPORT - Checking $131,239.26 and Savings $274,680.98. 
 
BILLS PAYABLE – Jerilynn Mease made a motion to pay the bills as of May 4, 2023 as presented.  Seconded by Jeff 
Mazalewski.  All voted in favor.  
 
OLD BUSINESS – None.  
 

Lifeguards and Concession Staff for the 2023 Season – The township is hoping to receive lifeguard applications after 
the certification classes held May 10-13th. 
 
Request for a Pickle Ball Court – Information was obtained at the Township Supervisors Annual Conference.  We 
will work on moving forwarded with having a pickle ball court installed.  
 
Activities in the Park – Jerilynn Mease made a motion to recommend approval of September 9, 2023 to hold the 
annual Kids Fall Fun Day from 1 pm until 4 pm, to the Board of Supervisors.  Seconded by Jeff Mazalewski.  All voted 
in favor.   
 

NEW BUSINESS – None. 
 
DISCUSSION – Discussion was held on the GFL dumpster still at the park, even though the township contacted GFL 
and asked them to remove the dumpster from the property.  Jeff Mazalewski will contact them on behalf on the Northern 
Lebanon Little League.  
 
Discussion was held on the stage being taped off.  It was thought that maybe the handrail was broken.  
 
ADJOURNMENT - With no further business, Jerilynn Mease made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:41 p.m.  
Seconded by Jeff Mazalewski.  All voted in favor.  
         
 
 
      
 Melissa Johnson 
 Recording Secretary  


